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Dear Parish Family, 

SUMMERFEST 2024 was great!!!  Notwithstanding consistent rain during 

the afternoon and evening on Saturday, the festival was a financial 

success.  Even on Saturday, everyone adjusted, and everyone who came 

had a good time. 

Every year as SUMMERFEST approaches, so many people become 

involved: festival volunteers, parishioners selling raffle tickets, and 

parishioners coming to the festival and encouraging others to come.  I am 

always amazed by the number of volunteers who are here throughout the 

entire festival, often volunteering in various capacities.  In addition, some 

of these were the same people who worked hard both on set-up and take-

down.  SUMMERFEST benefits the parish not only financially but also 

builds community within the parish and brings the larger community 

together.

Likewise, a successful festival requires a strong Festival Committee.  Special thanks go to the Festival Committee.  Their advance work 

contributes greatly to the success of the festival.  Also, during SUMMERFEST, all the members of the Festival Committee play leadership 

rolls.  Special thanks to them. 

We also have to be grateful to all our sponsors and to all those who donate goods and services for the Silent Auction and especially our 

friends at the Steer-In for providing the fried chicken dinner Saturday evening.  The Silent Auction, which is our biggest source of profit, 

is probably the most labor intensive for the committee that organizes it.  The Silent Auction committee begins their work in January.  

Finally, special thanks to Angie Mackell. As Director of Stewardship and Administration, she has primary responsibility for the festival.  

Also, special thanks to Jacob Comley, our Director of Maintenance, who has so many jobs to do for the festival both before and after the 

official set-up and take-down times. In addition, special thanks to Dan Mages, who takes the entire week off work prior to the festival 

each year to help with the various tasks that are needed to prepare.

Congratulations to the Little Flower Class of 2024 who graduated on Tuesday, May 28:

Aryel Adair Sophia Reid Deiwert Andrew Kennedy Mya Pollard

Eden Atterson Gabriel Aaron Estrada Jeremiah Lopez Daniela Quinonez

Amy Baires-Andrade Danielle Frank Elizabeth Lopez-Valladares Kailynn Willow Sanders

Angel Barron Emanuel Garcia Matthew McClellen II Miriam Scurlock

Anna Berryman Ashley Gonzales Frances Clare McGinley Azaylia Jade Slye

Treyton Robert Allen Boak Jordan Grayson Ruben Montano Julian Tapia

Gio Bruno Saffyre Marie Gunn Noah Christopher Moore Liam Aldden Turner

Sophia Grace Cougan Chase Haggins Jaxson Navarro Kimberly Valencia

Steven Ryan Culberston-Monday Ryan Christopher Harrington Kaden Mitchell Nicholson

Sky Davis Athena Heymig Adan Perez III

Sky Davis Jayla Johnson Kinslee Jane Ploog

Belated congratulations to the Cathedral High School Class of 2024.  Three Little Flower parishioners and/or graduates of Little Flower 

School graduated on Sunday, May 19:

Viviana Arboleda-Arellano

Alejandro “Alex” Santos Lozano

Ruby Martinez Amaya

Alex graduated Cum Laude and in the top 15% of his class.

The National Eucharistic Congress (NEC) is in need of several hundred volunteers for the upcoming event. This is a great opportunity for 

young adults, college students, retirees, or anyone who is looking for an affordable way to be a part of this historic event.

The scope of the daily commitment for full time dedicated volunteers is from Tuesday, July 16, at 9:00 a.m. until Sunday, July 21, at 2:00 

p.m. (This includes a full day of volunteer training prior to the kick-off of the event.) For those who are unable to serve the entire time, 

part-time volunteer shifts in a variety of roles are open. 

The greatest area of need is full-time volunteer ushers. This role entails greeting guests at sessions either in Lucas Oil Stadium or the 

other large programming halls at the Convention Center. The benefit of this job is that ushers get to hear much of the Congress 

programming for free!

For more information on volunteer opportunities, and to register as a volunteer, please visit 

https://www.eucharisticcongress.org/volunteer.

Have a wonderful week.
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The Tenth Sunday in Ordinary Time

For the Week of June 10 - 16, 2024 
10 June Monday 

5:30 p.m. Souls in Purgatory by John T. Kelly

11 June Tuesday

5:30 p.m. Harry & Rosemary Maginn by the Maginn Family

12 June Wednesday 

11:00 a.m. Bobbie Lawless by Ladies Club

13 June Thursday

5:30 p.m. Mildred Mauer

14 June Friday

No Mass

15 June Saturday – The Vigil the 11th Sunday in 

Ordinary Time

5:00 p.m. Jim Clifford by the Clifford Family

16 June Sunday – The 11th Sunday in Ordinary Time

9:30 a.m. Roland Sharp by Ron Sharp

6:00 p.m. For the People

June 9 - 16, 2024

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP

Sunday Blood Pressure Check after all Weekend Masses.

Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy

Duffy Hall

(school café)

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts

Wednesday Church 11:00 a.m. Adventuresome 

Group

Thursday St. Patrick
(Parish Center) 

6:30 p.m. Euchre

Thursday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

8:00 p.m. AA 

Friday St. Therese
(Parish Center)

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary

Saturday St. Patrick
(Parish Center) 

7:00 a.m. Men’s Prayer Group

Sunday Happy Father’s Day!

Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy

Duffey Hall 10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts

The Adventuresome Group will meet on 

Wednesday, June 12 following the 

11:00 a.m. Mass.  This month we will be 

heading to the Knights of Columbus in 

Shelbyville, IN for an all you can eat 

Salad Bar Luncheon, sponsored by the 

Daughters of Isabella.  The cost of the 

luncheon will be $15.00.   Every type of 

salad you can imagine will be available 

for your eating pleasure, along with some fabulous desserts!   We 

will carpool from Little Flower.  Please call Jeannie in the Parish 

Center,  317-357-8352 or email pclegg@littleflwoerparish.org if 

you plan on attending.  

Stewardship and Communications Coordinator
Our Lady of Lourdes Catholic Parish

Our Lady of Lourdes, a thriving, east-side Indianapolis, 
Catholic parish with a school, is seeking a full-time 
communications professional to produce timely, well-
branded communications and assist with specific 
stewardship responsibilities. The candidate would utilize 
communications vehicles such as social media, website, 
newsletters, and bulletins to effectively communicate the 
activities and programs of the entire parish community and 
school to a variety of audiences. In addition, the candidate 
would coordinate the Annual Stewardship Renewal 
program and work with various parish committees to 
successfully cultivate and acknowledge donors.  The 
position reports to the pastor of Our Lady of Lourdes and 
works in collaboration with the school principal and staff as 
well as volunteers.
Interested candidates should provide a resume and cover 
letter to:
Father Rick Ginther
Our Lady of Lourdes Parish
5333 E. Washington Street
Indianapolis, IN 46219

Readings for June 16, 2024

11th Sunday in Ordinary Time

Ezekiel  17:22-24

2 Corinthians 5:6-10

Mark 4:26-34

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/061624.cfm
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We made it through the rain!  Despite a rainy Saturday, 
Summerfest 2024 was an overall success!  Extra special 
thanks goes out to the festival leadership team, our booth 
and area chair people, and all our volunteers. The festival 
would not be possible without them!

Thanks to all for supporting Summerfest in the many ways that 
are possible.  When we have all of our expenses paid and our 
late deposits completed, we will report our estimated profit.

Congratulations to our Main Raffle winners:

1st Prize $4,000.00 DeEtte Schmidt
2nd Prize $1,000.00 John Baecher
3rd Prize $   500.00 Julia Wallpe
4th Prize $   500.00 Dennis Debruhl

A special thank you to those who donated stained glass pieces to 
raffle off, which added over $1,000 to our festival profit!

2024 Stained Glass Raffle Winners:
Debbie Pedrazza – Crucifix

David Woods – Hummingbird figurine
Jacob Comley – Roses

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages)

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608

June 2020 – May 2021 249

June 2021 – May 2022 434

June 2022 – May 2023 483

June 2023 – December 2023 480

Christmas Mass Attendance 1,027

January- April 2024 500

Easter Vigil/Easter Masses 806

May 2024 537

June (week 1) 447

Please keep our ill and homebound
parishioners and friends in your
thoughts and prayers, especially the
following people who have
requested prayers for various
reasons:

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike 
Barton, Jane Bell, Merrill & Marylyn 
Blackwell, Esther Capps, Joe Clegg, 

Mark Clevenger, Dan Dugan, Sherri (Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna Estes, 
Forestal Family, Carol Freeland, Olivia Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie 
Goodin, Margie Greene, Linda Hedges, Mary Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, 
Carrie Jones, Bob Lawless, Bobby Leszcynski, Larry Lynch, Catherine 
McKenna-Sexton, Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Carol Murphy, Jimmy 
Murphy, Mike Payne, Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Mary Rector, 
Scott Rhinehart, Lourdes Riedeman, Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, Janet 
Wilkerson.

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will brighten 
their day. This week we especially want to remember:

Alberta Peters

1070 W. Jefferson St. Apt. L221, Franklin, IN 46131

(will be 103 on June 14th)

Pray for our active military family/friends:

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of Diane 
Anderson

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, MT.

Matthew Hughey, serving in Tokyo, Japan – nephew of Rita Cooning.

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving with Naval Security Forces, 
Deveselu, Romania – nephew of Mike Haigerty.   

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving in Dalgren, VA. son of Liliana 
Estrada, grandson of Martin and Shannon Estrada.

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed and 
Cindy Wernsing.

Juan Santiago - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, son of Velma Cecilio 
and brother of Edgar Santiago.

Zach Meyer, Marine Reserve in South Bend, son-in-law of Dave and Dora 
Hughey. 

Ian Carter, serving on the Dwight D. Eisenhower Aircraft Carrier in the Persian 
Gulf, great nephew of Pauline and Charlie Graf.

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and 
would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for 
them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org.

FESTIVAL 
NEWS
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STEWARDSHIP CORNER

Your Gifts of Treasure

Weekly Budget Goal $         13,200.00

Collection of June 1 & 2 $         8,018.35

Electronic Contributions 5/27-5/31 $           3,547.70

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Actual $       669,185.49

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Budget $       646,800.00

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 YTD $         22,385.49

Home Improvement Fund

April Contributions $  2,423.00

May Contributions $  2,572.75

June Contributions (to date) $  576.00

Little Flower Euchre Nights

Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club

Who: Ladies and Gents at least 21 years of age

Where: Little Flower Parish Center – St. Patrick Room

When: The following Thursday nights from 6:30-9:00 p.m.

June 13 & 27

July 11 & 25

August 8 & 22

Little Flower Euchre Rules will be handed out when you register.

Questions – contact Chris Johnson (317) 513-8168 or 

johnsojc@iupui.edu.

The next Baptism Preparation 

Class is Monday, June 17 at 7:00 

p.m., in the Parish Center.  This 

class is required for parents who 

are requesting baptism for their 

child and have not previously 

attended a preparation class. 

Please call the parish center at 317-357-8352 to let us know you 

plan to attend. Plan ahead as the next class will not take place 

until August.

IRVINGTON 
GARDEN TOUR
Sunday, June 30, 

1-5 p.m.
Tickets are $10 and 

may be purchased in 

advance or the day of 

the tour. Please visit 

www.IrvingtonGardenClub.com or call 317-356-5717 

for more information. No charge for children under 

14. Rain or shine.

July 17-21, 2024
Excerpt from a homily Fr. Bob gave on the Eucharist:

“Let me suggest an explanation of Real Presence that makes 

sense to me. Physical food and drink nourish us because as they 

are digested, they become part of our body, part of us. For this to 

happen, we have to eat and drink. In other words, I cannot make 

part of me something that is outside the boundaries of my body.

My soul, my spirit, my being, is limited by my body.

Jesus, however, is not limited by his body. In the words of 

consecration, Jesus identifies the bread and the wine with 

himself, with his body and blood: “‘This is my body…. This is 

my blood.’” In other words, he extends his soul, his spirit, his 

being, to the bread and wine, transforming them sacramentally 

into his body and blood.

My brothers and sisters, most of us were excited when we 

received our First Communion. We believed that the Eucharist 

really was the body and blood of Christ. We saw the Eucharist 

with eyes of faith. Sometimes as we grow up, we stop seeing 

with eyes of faith. To believe in the Real Presence of Christ in 

the Eucharist, we have to see with eyes of faith.”

Our neighborhood yard sales are a cherished tradition that 

bring together families and individuals from across the area. 

They provide an excellent opportunity for community members 

to declutter their homes, find new treasures, and most 

importantly, foster a sense of togetherness and community 

spirit. A detailed map and list of participating homes will be 

available on the day of the event at our Facebook 

page: https://www.facebook.com/LittleFlowerNeighborhood
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The National Eucharistic Pilgrimage began on Monday, May 19

from New Haven, CT on the Seton Route and will make 

their way to Indianapolis for the National Eucharistic Congress 

July 17-21.

Route update:

St. Elizabeth Ann Seton Route (East)

Our Eucharistic Lord entered one of America’s most iconic cities 

as joyful pilgrims gathered to pray and worship Jesus in the 

Eucharist in New York. The Pilgrimage itinerary included the 

shrines of both St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, patron saint of the route, 

as well as St. Frances Cabrini. At the historic St. Patrick’s 

Cathedral, 2,500 worshipers joined Cardinal Timothy Dolan as 

he celebrated Mass, and 1,000 attended Benediction at Our Lady 

of Lebanon Maronite Cathedral in Brooklyn Heights.

Processions took place through Central Park, past Yankee 

Stadium, and across the Brooklyn Bridge, while pilgrims sang in 

both English and Spanish along the way. Some of the perpetual 

pilgrims even accompanied Cardinal Timothy Dolan by boat for 

a Eucharistic blessing at the Statue of Liberty. With three 

different dioceses coming together for these events, Bishop 

Brennan of the Diocese of Brooklyn observed how this was a 

beautiful example of being “a part of something much bigger 

than ourselves” and that “we’re not alone in our faith, but we’re 

never alone whenever we’re walking with the Lord” (The Tablet, 

May 27, 2024).

Over the next several weeks we will be featuring biographies of 

the speakers that will be at 

the National Eucharistic Congress in July.

Bishop Andrew Cozzens

BIO:

Bishop Cozzens graduated from Benedictine College where he 

experienced a deepening of his faith through the Catholic 

Charismatic Renewal. Afterward, he worked for NET Ministries 

as a traveling missionary to young people. He served as auxiliary 

bishop for the Archdiocese of Saint Paul and Minneapolis from 

2013 until his installation as bishop of the Diocese of Crookston. 

Bishop Cozzens is the chairman of the board of the National 

Eucharistic Congress, Inc.

Hearts on Fire is the theme for The SPREAD Summer Retreat 

August 3-4, 2024, at St. Joseph Retreat Center in Tipton, IN. Would 

you please prayerfully consider helping to make this weekend possible 

for our friends that have Intellectual and Developmental Disabilities?

They look forward all year to coming together to celebrate their 

faith. The retreats are costly for some of our friends. Would you 

consider sponsoring a friend or the cost of their T-shirt? See the list 

below and please help in any way.

• Sponsor a Friend to attend the Summer Retreat 2024 for $95

• Sponsor 4 meals for a Friend to attend during the weekend $60

• Sponsor a Friend’s t-shirt for the weekend $15

Please make your check out to the Disabilities Ministry and please 

include a note letting me know what you are sponsoring.

Please Send to:

Jenny Bryans

Disabilities Ministry, Office of Catechesis

Archdiocese of Indianapolis

1400 N. Meridian Street

Indianapolis, IN 46202-2367

We also need VOLUNTEERS No experience is necessary, just 
be ready to get back so much more than what you give! Email 
Jenny Bryans: JBryans@archindy.org for more information.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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Looking for oceans of fun? 

We hope to “sea” you here!

SIGN UP NOW!
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL 

June 24 – 28, 2024
6:00 p.m. Registration on Monday – 8:30 p.m.

6:30 p.m. – 8:30 p.m. Tuesday – Friday

• Open to children entering pre-4 to 4th grade this fall.

• Sign up now so we know how many to plan for!!!    

• Check-In will begin at 6 p.m. on Monday, June 24 in the school cafeteria.

• Cost $15 per child, or $40 for a family of three or more. Payment will be collected on the first night.  

• Family Ice Cream Social on Friday, June 28 at 8:00 p.m. in the school cafeteria. 

• Financial aid is available.  Please contact Lisa if you need help.  We want all children to be able to participate. 

●New friends ● Crafty crafts ● Super-fun games
● Yummy snacks ●Surprising adventures ● Incredible music 

● GodSightings ● Meeting Saints ● Bible Memory Buddies

Call the Parish Office at 317-357-8352 or email Lisa Gibbons at 
lgibbons@littleflowerparish.org. to sign up or if you have questions. 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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3940 S. Arlington, Indy
317-783-3394

Homeowner/Contractor Rentals
Kurt Schnell 81’–Parishioner

Email: toolshed@att.net • Web: toolshedindy.com

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
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The Businesses listed above make this bulletin possible.

Sign up to get our bulletin in your email each week.  Go to DiscoverMass.com/subscribe

Please support them when you can.

View Our Parish Supporters at www.DiscoverMass.com
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